Name:

Date Submitted:

Council File No:

Comments for Public Posting:

Communication from Public

07/29/2021 10:33 AM
12-0460-S4

It is time for ELECTED officials to start listening to the people
who elected them and not the big money developers. It seems all
politicians hear is the money jangling in developers pockets-
YOU have a responsibility to LISTEN to the voices of the
residents of the communities you represent- STOP running over
the people who live in the communities you represent- STOP your
headlong rush to sell out our communities- Since the City does
very little outreach into the affected communities, it is up to the
local entities to do outreach and it takes time- this Council needs
to give the communities time to respond on items which affect the
livability of their community-



